

Southwest Florida Regional Planning Council

1926 Victoria Avenue, Fort Myers, Florida 33901-3414 (239)338-2550 FAX (239)338-2560 SUNCOM (239)748-2550

March 17, 2011

The Honorable Gary Aubuchon Chair, Southwest Florida Legislative Delegation and Rules & Calendar Committee 422 The Capitol 402 South Monroe Street Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300

Re: Opposition to State fertilizer rule preemption of local ordinances

House Bill 457 and Senate Bill 606

Dear Representative Aubuchon:

In 2009, a statewide Fertilizer Rule was adopted that provides a baseline for the regulation of residential use of fertilizer with a primary objective of reducing the water quality impacts associated with fertilizer. Unfortunately, this adopted rule was not stringent enough to protect water quality in South Florida, particularly in aquatic preserves, national estuaries, coastal estuarine waters and natural wetlands and waterbodies that have naturally low levels of nutrients. The existing rule provided opportunities to local governments to adopt stricter standards and grandfathered existing local government ordinances that provided better protections for the waters and economy of Southwest Florida.

The Southwest Florida Regional Planning Council (SWFRPC) understands that HB 457 and SB 606 include language that would preempt local governments' authority to protect these valuable resources and the thousands of jobs associated with the tourism, fisheries, and development industries associated with excellent water quality, clean beaches and a healthy environment. Both HB 457 and SB 606 raise barriers to local governments' ability to adopt fertilizer rules stricter than the State's standard based on the scientifically established needs for protected waterbodies. This proposed legislation comes without funding to implement the weaker statewide standards. This proposed legislation creates financial burdens on the essential implementation of the Impaired Waters Rule, businesses and utilities that depend upon clean waters and local governments that are prepared to enforce their own standards. Also, the proposed legislation violates state standards deferring to home rule and do not grandfather prior adopted local government fertilizer rules.

TO:

Representative Gary Aubuchon

PAGE:

2 of 4

DATE:

March 17, 2011

Within the SWFRPC region, local governments consider the regulation of residential fertilizer to be one of the important tools available to them to meet water quality standards in water bodies that have Total Maximum Daily Loads (TMDLs) imposed.

Fertilizer regulations should acknowledge the impacts on water quality from excess nutrients due to the misapplication of fertilizer. Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) and the South Florida Water Management District (SFWMD) are excellent sources for solid scientific information on these issues. Moreover, any improvements to the existing fertilizer regulations should be consistent with the SWFRPC's Fertilizer Resolution, which has gone through an extensive scientific vetting process by the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, the Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services, the University of Florida and the Institute of Food and Agricultural Services Cooperative Extension, and many local and statewide representatives of fertilizer businesses.

(http://www.swfrpc.org/content/LWCW/Final_Fertilizer_Resolution_031507.pdf)

For the State of Florida to even consider preempting local communities from establishing their own standards borders on infringement of local home rule. One statewide standard for fertilizer control will not work because every locality has its own unique water quality needs. Florida's rules already acknowledge locality uniqueness in the TMDL process, where stormwater permitting requirements are very specific, focusing area by area, watershed by watershed, stream by stream and estuary by estuary to determine precise regulatory requirements to bring water quality levels, including nutrients, to an acceptable standard. Finally, the cost to *prevent* fertilizer pollution is far less than the funds that will be required to clean up our waters *after* the fact.

The Southwest Florida Regional Planning Council has unanimously voted to oppose any amendments to the existing fertilizer regulations that would pre-empt local governments' oversight and regulation of fertilizer and thus impair the implementation of adopted local government fertilizer regulations and ordinances.

We live in a State surrounded by and dependent on water, where pristine beaches and estuaries are among our greatest assets. The health and economy of southwest Florida depends upon the quality of the waters where our citizens fish, recreate and live. Now is the time to address water quality as our priority, not to weaken the protections we have undertaken. Our environment, tourism, economy and our very way of life are at stake.

TO:

Representative Gary Aubuchon

PAGE:

3 of 4

DATE:

March 17, 2011

We are looking to your office for the leadership required to protect and support fertilizer regulations that improve, not impair, water quality and truly protect Florida.

Sincerely,

SOUTHWEST FLORIDA REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCIL

Charles Kiester

Chair

CK/JB/nlg

TO: Representative Gary Aubuchon

PAGE: 4 of 4

DATE: March 17, 2011

Representative Matt Caldwell, Florida House of Representatives – District 73
Representative Denise Grimsley, Florida House of Representatives – District 77
Representative Doug Holder, Florida House of Representatives – District 70
Representative Matt Hudson, Florida House of Representatives – District 101
Representative Paige Kreegel, Florida House of Representatives – District 72
Representative Jeanette Nunz, Florida House of Representatives – District 112
Representative Kathleen Passidomo, Florida House of Representatives – District 76
Representative Ray Pilon, Florida House of Representatives – District 69
Representative Kenneth Roberson, Florida House of Representatives – District 71
Representative Darryl Rouson, Florida House of Representatives – District 55
Representative W. Greg Steube, Florida House of Representatives – District 67
Representative Trudi Williams, Florida House of Representatives – District 75

Senator JD Alexander, Florida Senate – District 17 Senator Lizbeth Benacquisto, Florida Senate – District 27 Senator Michael Bennett, Florida Senate – District 21 Senator Larcenia Bullard, Florida Senate – District 39 Senator Nancy Detert, Florida Senate – District 23 Senator Garrett Richter, Florida Senate – District 37

Representative Steve Crisafulli, Chair, Agriculture and Natural Resources Subcommittee Representative Ritch Workman, Chair, Community and Military Affairs Senator Charles S. Dean, Chair, Committee on Environmental Preservation and Conservation
Senator Michael Bennett, Chair, Committee on Community Affairs
Senator Gary Siplin, Chair, Committee on Agriculture

Governor Rick Scott

Attorney Pam Bondi, Florida Attorney General

Hon. Adam Putnam, Director - Florida Department of Agriculture & Consumer Services Hon. Herschel Vinyard, Secretary - Florida Department of Environmental Protection Hon. Joe Collins, Chair - South Florida Water Management District Ms. Carol Wehle, Executive Director - South Florida Water Management District Hon. Ronald Oakley, Chair - Southwest Florida Water Management District Mr. Dave Moore, Executive Director - Southwest Florida Water Management District

Ms. Terry Joseph, Executive Director - West Florida Regional Planning Council Mr. Charles Blume, Executive Director - Apalachee Regional Planning Council Mr. Scott Koons, Executive Director - North Central Florida Regional Planning Council Mr. Brian Teeple, Executive Director - Northeast Florida Regional Planning Council Mr. Michael Moehlman, Executive Director - Withlacoochee Regional Planning Council Mr. Philip Laurien, Executive Director - East Central Florida Regional Planning Council Ms. Patricia Steed, Executive Director - Central Florida Regional Planning Council Mr. Manny Pumariega, Executive Director - Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council Mr. Michael Busha, Executive Director - Treasure Coast Regional Planning Council Mr. Jack Osterholt, Interim Executive Director - South Florida Regional Planning Council